The New England Alliance for Refugee Rights
28 Monroe St. 2nd Floor

Hartford, CT 06114

Tel: 978-621-5516
NEARR@hotmail.com
May 2, 2004

Michael W. Straus
Immigration Judge
Federal Building
450 Main St.
Hartford, CT 06103
To the Honorable Michael Straus:
The New England Alliance for Refugee Rights (NEARR) submits this letter and petition in support of Richard Sitcha (A95-461-653).
Mr. Sitcha has been an honest, generous, and compassionate friend to all who have known him and worked with him in America.  Everyone who knew Mr. Sitcha was overjoyed when we learned that our friend had been granted asylum by the United States government on January 16, 2003.  He is an integral member of his Church community at Ste. Anne’s Immaculate Conception in Hartford, Connecticut, singing in the choir and reading verses every Sunday.  At Wesleyan University in Middletown, Connecticut, Mr. Sitcha aided a student with his senior thesis research project, and was invited by the French Department as a guest lecturer in April, 2003.  His relationship with Wesleyan University was set to continue into the following academic year.
Mr. Sitcha has been treated unjustly by the Homeland Security Department of the United States.  Under a “Pilot Program” instituted in Connecticut between August and September, 2003, Mr. Sitcha was detained after his asylum was revoked on September 18.  He has been in prison ever since and has never been charged with a crime.  This “Pilot Program” is being used to punish immigrants, like Mr. Sitcha, who were seeking asylum from the United States through lawful means.
The evidence used to secure Mr. Sitcha’s asylum was far more reliable and convincing than the evidence used to revoke it. 
It was excessive and inhumane to incarcerate Mr. Sitcha in the Osborn Connecticut Correctional Institution, a maximum security prison.  At Osborn CCI, he suffered emotional and physical abuse by other prisoners.  Richard Sitcha is not a criminal and should not be treated like one.

The government of Cameroon does not tolerate political dissent.  Cameroonian citizens are often justifiably hesitant to implicate themselves in activities that may be politically sensitive.  According to the US State Department’s Country Report on Human Rights Practices in Cameroon, the nation’s security forces, which are controlled by President Biya and his administration, commit serious human rights abuses.  Mr. Sitcha sacrificed his career and social status by helping to expose the extrajudicial killings of nine young men, the Bependa-9, by the government’s police force.  He fled Cameroon in April, 2001, after security forces tortured and debased him during questioning about his political activities regarding the Bapenda-9 disappearances. 
Mr. Sitcha is a political refugee who fears persecution, torture, and death at the hands of a government that he opposes.  It is illegal, unethical, and immoral to deport Richard Sitcha back to Cameroon.
The New England Alliance for Refugee Rights respectfully submits this petition of support for Richard Sitcha.  We maintain the following:

1) Richard Sitcha is unjustly imprisoned by the Homeland Security Department.
2) The case against granting Richard Sitcha asylum is questionable enough to warrant reexamination.
3) Richard Sitcha will likely be killed if deported to Cameroon and he deserves permission to seek asylum elsewhere.
Sincerely,
The New England Alliance for Refugee Rights

